
                  

TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                    15-16 SEPTEMBER 2018

       

UNIVERSITY PARISH OF CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE 
MASS SCHEDULE 

MONDAY thru THURSDAY:  5:15 PM; FRIDAY:  12:10 PM 
SATURDAY:  5:15 PM VIGIL MASS 

SUNDAY:  9:00 AM, 10:30 AM AND (WHILE SCHOOL IS IN SESSION) 5:00 PM 
HOLY DAYS:  AS ANNOUNCED IN THE BULLETIN 

MEMORIAL MASSES:  FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 10:30 AM 

      
Our Mission Statement:  Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we proclaim we are God’s people under the banner of The University 
Parish of Christ Sun of Justice. Through our words and actions, the Good News of Christ Jesus is announced here at 
Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: students, staff, faculty, alumni, and local community members.  As God’s people on a 
spiritual journey, we are committed to lifelong learning, integrating faith with arts, science and technology.  In addition, we 
endeavor to manifest justice and charity called for by our faith to make real the presence of a loving Christ, here and 
wherever we find ourselves. 
Our Vision Statement:  The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice – Responding to God’s love through servant 
leadership, a diverse welcoming community. 

  

Parish Membership: Renewal every September.  Anyone wishing to join please ask for a membership form from the Chaplains’ 
Office or Fr. Ed at anytime. 
Location of C+CC: 2125 Burdett Ave. (across from BARH dorms) Open 8:30 am – 10:30 pm 
Mailing address: RPI Chaplains’ Office, Rensselaer Union - Rm. 3514, 110 Eighth Street, Troy, NY 12180  
Telephone: (C+CC) 274-7793 Fax: (C+CC) 274-5945 (Chaplains’ Office) Mary Holbritter 276-6518 Diane Waters 276-6517 
E-mail: (Chaplains’ Office): holbrm@rpi.edu; waterd3@rpi.edu  
Web site: (C+CC) http://www.chapelandculturalcenter.org  (PARISH) http://www.christsunofjustice.org  
Director of C+CC: Kevin Krolik, 274-7793, krolik2@rpi.edu; Scheduling of C+CC for any function: 274-7793  
Director of Music:  Barbara Musial, musiab@sage.edu  
When entering the C+CC, please turn off all devices that may interrupt a service or private prayer.  Thanks!                                      
                  
Father Ed Kacerguis, Pastor:  fred@rpi.edu                                                                         Joseph Romand, Deacon: romanj6@rpi.edu 
Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 13                     Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 11 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK: (16 September: TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Is 50:5-9a; Jas 2:14-

18; Mk 8:27-35. (Monday) Cor 11:17-26, 33; Lk 7:1-10. (Tuesday) Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a; Lk 7:11-17. (Wednesday) Cor 

12:31-13:13; Lk 7:31-35. (Thursday) Cor 15:1-11; Lk 7:36-50 see 642A: Wis 3:1-9 or Rom 8:31b-39; Lk 9:23-26. 

(Friday: St. Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist) Eph 4:1-7, 11-13; Mt 9:9-13. (Saturday) Cor 15:33-37, 42-49; Lk 8:4-

15. (23 September: TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Wis 2:12, 17-20; Jas 3:16-4:3; Mk 9:30-37. 

 

THANK YOU TO THE CHIAPPONE FAMILY FOR HOSTING LAST WEEK’S COFFEE HOUR. The next Coffee 

Hour is scheduled for 30 September, following the 10:30 am Mass, in celebration of Reunion & Homecoming 

Weekend graciously hosted by the Newman Catholic Fellowship. Mark your calendars and plan on attending! 

 

A TEACHING MASS FOR LECTORS & EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS will be held on Wednesday, 26 September, 

at 6:30 pm. If you’re already a Lector or Eucharistic Minister, please join us for a quick update on serving in 

these ministries. If you’re not, please consider the possibility of exercising either one or both of these 

beautiful ministries. The program will last one hour. Thank you!   

 

THE SACRAMENT of RECONCILIATION will be available this week on Wednesday, 19 September, at 4:30 pm.  

Confessions can be arranged by email (fred@rpi.edu), phone (274-7793, ext. 13) or 20 minutes before Mass. 

 

THERE WILL BE NO DAILY MASS AT THE C+CC ON THURSDAY & FRIDAY, 20 & 21 SEPTEMBER. 

 

THIS WEEK, FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY OF TROY. Please consider making a donation for our local neighbors 

who need our help. Checks may be made payable to Unity House or Bethany Center. 

 

DAILY MASS here at the C+CC is held at 5:15 pm, Monday thru Thursday. Join us for some time to renew 

yourself with this great Sacrament of the Eucharist. All are welcome! 

 

PLEASE SERIOUSLY CONSIDER THIS OPPORTUNITY - If you haven't celebrated the sacraments of 

Eucharist or Confirmation or if you are interested in "becoming Catholic", RCIA is for you.  MEETINGS BEGIN 

WEDNESDAY, 10 OCTOBER.  For more information, please contact Fr. Ed, Deacon Joe, or Rosanne Rose at 

Rose.FR@verizon.net or call the office at (518) 276-6517. 

 

Do you have NEWS FOR THE BULLETIN? Just contact the Chaplain’s Office at 276-6517 or send information 

to both Mary and Diane at holbrm@rpi.edu and waterd3@rpi.edu. 

 

THANKSGIVING DESSERT! Next week, members of the Women’s Field Hockey team will be here to take 

orders for cheesecakes made by the nuns of New Skeete Monastery in Cambridge.  This effort supports our 

women’s team directly and indirectly those good nuns.  Please have either cash or a check ready. The 

cheesecakes will be here in time for Thanksgiving! 
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GENERATIONS IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT): (Contact: Deacon Joe Romand, romanj6@rpi.edu) 

--Join us today (16 September) for GIFT following the 10:30 am Mass. All are welcome! Please join us. Using 

the video series from Little Rock Scripture Study, we will continue our facilitated discussions, this year on the 

Gospel According to Luke. 

 

COLLEGE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #13635: (Contact: John Torborg, torboj@rpi.edu) 

--Our mission is to promote the moral, intellectual, and spiritual development of young men as well as to 

contribute to Catholic life on campus through acts of charity, social events and opportunities for faith 

formation. If you’re interested in becoming a College Knight or learning more about us, contact GK John! 

 

NEWMAN CATHOLIC FELLOWSHIP (Contact: Daniel Trosa, trosad@rpi.edu)  

--The NCF is one of the groups for Catholic Students here on the campus of RPI. Meeting weekly while school 

is in session, we grow together in our faith and form relationships with each other through the strengthening in 

our relationships with the Lord. Like our page on Facebook at Newman Catholic Fellowship for updates and 

contact information. If you have any questions, comments or suggestions feel free to message one of the 

officers. God bless! 

 

CHAPEL + CULTURAL CENTER: (Contact: Kevin Krolik, krolik2@rpi.edu)  

--In the Gallery: “Out of the Darkness! Healing Through Art.” Unity House presents an exhibit showing the 

works of survivors of domestic violence. The exhibit will be on display from 7 September – 12 October. There 

will be a Domestic Violence Awareness Month Event on Friday, 12 October, at 7:00 pm. 

 

 

***** 

A Family Perspective, by Bud Ozar:  

If we want to be happy at home, we must commit (“lose ourselves”) to our family. If we try to be independent 

from others (“save ourselves”) we end up lonely and alone. Happiness is found in commitments. The gospel is 

true: We save our life by losing it! 

 

FALL 2018 PAINT CLUB - Classes include paints (acrylic & oil), brushes, canvas, and delicious baked goods 

from Schuyler Bakery, juice, coffee, tea and wonderful, positive energy. Prices are $25 for an 11 x 14 inch 

canvas or $20 for an 8 x 10 inch canvas. All classes are 10:00 am – noon with Instructor Noreen Powell. 

Classes are perfect for beginner and intermediate painters. Reservations are necessary as space is limited. The 

next class, Renoir’s Vase of Flowers, will be held on Friday, 28 September. To register or see the rest of the 

Fall schedule, call (518) 350-7679 or email Kelly@adcemeteries.org. 

 

INTERFAITH PRAYER SERVICE during the Season of Creation (1 Sept – 4 Oct) with Bishop Emeritus Howard 

J. Hubbard will be held on Sunday, 16 September, from 2:00 – 3:00 pm at The Amphitheater at Jennings 

Landing. Our beautiful, miraculous, but finite planet is in trouble… scorching heat, droughts, wildfires, more 

frequent and stronger storms, rising oceans, melting glaciers and polar ice, spread of tropical diseases, and 

unsustainable ways of raising crops and animals for food – all are creating degraded environments, climate 

refugees and conflicts over water and other resources. Come, be part of the solution! Through our many faith 

traditions we’ll find the clarity and strength to leave a better environment for today’s children. This event is 

presented by the Creation Care Team of St. Vince de Paul Parish, in Albany and member of other Capital 

District faiths. If it rains, it will be postponed. For more information, contact (518) 449-8744. 

 

  

      
 

 

The Music Ministry invites all interested parishioners and new and returning students to participate in the 

musical leadership for the weekend Masses here at the Chapel!  Rehearsals will be every Tuesday evening at 

7:00 pm and then, a half hour before each Mass.  Please speak with our Music Director, BARB MUSIAL, after 

today's Mass if you are interested, or contact Barb at musiab@sage.edu. 
 

MUSIC FOR EUCHARIST 

 

Gathering Song          #383 Lord, You Give the Great  

        Commission vs. 1-3 

Responsorial Psalm 116  In the Land of the Living, I Will 

       Walk With God All My Days            

Gospel Acclamation    Alleluia  

Preparation Hymn       #499 Only This I Want 

Opening Acclamation   #879 Holy 

Memorial Acclamation   #880 When We Eat This Bread  

Lamb of God    #882 Lamb of God 

Communion           #155 Glory in the Cross 

Recessional           #383 Lord, You Give the Great  

        Commission vs. 4-5 
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